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Arcola Mills Historic Foundation 

12909 Arcola Trail N 

Stillwater, MN 55082 

 

RE: Compliance Inspection Report at 12909 Arcola Trail N 

The Washington County Department of Public Health and Environment (Department) 

administers Subsurface Sewage Treatment System (SSTS) regulations in Washington 

County. 

A compliance report regarding an inspection of the existing system at 12909 Arcola 

Trail North was received and accepted.  The report identifies the facility is served by a 

3,000-gallon holding tank system without soil treatment area capacity.  If the property 

is considering expansion of use or additional wastewater capacity, please note 

Washington County Ordinance #206, Section 6.2 requires a permit for change in use 

of a facility served by a subsurface sewage treatment system.  

Lastly, the inspection report noted the following at the time of inspection, 1) the alarm 

system was not functioning, and 2) infiltration into the tank at the risers was observed.  

It is important to address known leaks immediately as a holding tank can only store a 

limited amount of wastewater.  It is also important to ensure the alarm is functioning 

properly as it is intended to notify the owner when the tank is near capacity to 

minimize chance of accidental overflow.     

Please contact me if you have any questions regarding this information. 

Respectfully, 

 

Sarah Borrell 

Sr. Environmental Specialist 


